VILLAGE OF COLUMBUS GROVE
August 26, 2024
The Village of Columbus Grove met in regular session on Monday, August 26, 2024 at 7:30 pm at Columbus Grove Council Chambers with Mayor Birnesser presiding. Council members in attendance were Skyler Mayberry, Gretchen Staley, Aaron Siefker, Todd Wolfe and Pete Langhals, and Brian Schroeder (late). Also attended:  Chief William Bowers and Village Administrator Jeff Vance
Mrs. Staley made a motion to approve the 8-12-24 minutes. Mr. Siefker seconded the motion. Motion carried 5 yeas, 0 nay
Visitors: Ken Wright
Old Business: Pleasant St- Council suggested Mr. Vance taking elevation shots before next meeting, and maybe Pleasant St can be tiled and a catch basin installed. This will be discussed further at the  next meeting.
One Way alley was discussed and asked that Mrs. Kerns prepare an Ordinance to pass
Property Violations: The ordinance comm will meet on 9-9-24 at 7 pm to prioritize and recommend a budget for such properties on the list.
Mr. Vance was given the ok to plant grass out front of the city building.
Mr. Mayberry made a motion to approve the bills. Mr. Schroeder seconded the motion. Motion carried 6 yeas, 0 nay
Chief Bowers was asked about the security of the city building and Chief will look into getting his second quote.
Mr. Langhals made a motion to approve the agreement with Columbus Grove Schools and the soccer field. Mrs. Staley seconded the motion. Motion carried 6 yeas, 0 nay
Mr. Vance reported that the lights and the electronic sign should be up and running by the end of the week, and he is still waiting on the front doors.
Mr. Vance will be planting grass at the city building and hall ave park mid September.
Mr. Vance was given the ok to get pricing for a new mower
Mr. Langhals made a motion for the 1st reading of Ordinance 2024-05 12 month moratorium for marijuana. 
Mr. Wolfe asked about Dusty Jones property and why his fence has not been installed around his pool and sidewalks. Mr. Vance is to contact Mr. Jones
Mr. Wright is concerned about nothing happening with the Halker building, Mr. Vance is to reach out to the CIC for any new information regarding the building.
Mr. Mayberry made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Siefker seconded the motion. Motion carried 6 yeas, 0 nay at 8:37 pm
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